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Dear Students, Families, and Staff,
The start of a new school year! It is a great time of year. The high school has been busy getting ready.
Even though we started in the winter months, we have been hiring through August, even today a
position was offered and accepted.
We had a second successful year with Summer School. A thank you to Sarah Blaisdell and Jake Brown
and the teachers for this important work. Our extended school year programming was also busy for a
group of our students and it seems like students and staff did a lot of great activities for a number of
weeks. Other staff were in over the summer to do Professional Development work, organize new
classrooms, or get moved in! Students have been here for some of the above, but also for the fall



sports season, and I’ve seen a number of students picking up their Chromebooks for the start of
school.
Facilities have been busy too! We have a new beautiful turf field that opened up just a couple of days
after the season started, but well before games begin! It looks great, and we know it is much needed
for the safety of our athletes. Inside the building, we have two new classrooms completed and ready
to go for STEM and Computer classes. We hope you will go see these rooms when you are here in the
building. Thank you to Todd Jepson, Mike LeGage, and many others who helped with all of this facility
work. We are very fortunate and grateful to be able to improve our offerings through these upgrades.
This year we are planning on having the newsletter go out on the first day of each quarter, the
principal’s letter will go out on the first Friday of each month, and we will host a Student Meeting and a
Parent Meeting once a quarter. So please get involved if you can. Open House will be from 6:00 – 8:10
PM on Wednesday, September 21. Parent – Teacher Conferences will be held on Thursday, October 6
(2:45 – 7:15 PM) and Thursday October 20 (2:45 – 5:15 PM). Look for more information about these
events in this newsletter! For students especially, SPIRIT WEEK will be October 11 through 14, and the
Homecoming Dance will be on Saturday, October 15 from 7:00 – 10:00 PM, it is our hope and plan that
we will be indoors once again for this dance!
VISITORS TO THE BUILDING – if you are coming inside the high school for any reason during the
school day, please bring a formal ID (for most of us it will be a license) so you can be checked in
through our new RAPTOR safety technology. We are so pleased to be able to have a new additional
method of keeping the building safe. I would like to thank you in advance for your support of the use of
this new technology.
I hope to see you at some of the school start up events or on the fields watching our athletes, or for
students - out at the front door in the morning or in the hallways during the day. Welcome, and
welcome back! We’re planning on a great school year!
See you soon,
Susan J. Ketch


Principal



New Staff and Friendly Faces!
(Left to right-back row) Barrett Belanger, Bll Messer, Mackenzie Crouse, Kimberly Clark, John Brennan,
Lauren Lamoreau, Alison Lane, Jon McHugh, Jim Cronin, Phil Conley, Tim Ebersold
(front) Lisa Manning, Mike Beeler

Welcome New Staff!
Scarborough High School is excited to welcome our new staff! We are so fortunate to have so many
wonderful people join our community!


Michael Beeler, School Resource Officer
Mike is a graduate of Cheverus High School. After Cheverus, Mike spent 8 years with the U.S. Army
and then entered USM where he received a BA in Criminology. Mike has been a member of the
Scarborough Police Department since 1996.
Mike's son is a 2022 graduate of Scarborough High School. His daughter is a freshman at Cheverus
High School this year. Over the past 12 years, Mike has been actively involved with the Boyscouts and
various sports teams with both of his children. 

Mike enjoys hiking, kayaking, motorcycles and running.

Mike is looking forward to building new relationships with both students and staff at Scarborough
High School.


Barrett Belanger, Resource Room Special Education Teacher
Barrett is entering his 10th year in education, the last seven as a high school special education
teacher. His experience includes developing study skills, executive functioning and small group math



instruction. He has been involved in athletics his entire career, both as a coach and an event
coordinator.
Barrett attended the University of Southern Maine, where he obtained a BA in Communication. He also
attended the Grand Canyon University and earned a Masters in Education.

Before becoming a teacher, Barrett began his career on television and was on a children's game show
and appeared in nationally televised commercials.

Barrett taught previously at Traip Academy and also at Kennebunk High School.
Barrett's interests include health and fitness. He is also a Red Sox, Celtics, Bruins and NY Jets fan! He
enjoys spending time with his family, friends and exploring with his dog.

Barrett is looking forward to joining Scarborough's strong school community!



John Brennan, Physics Teacher
John joins Scarborough High School as our new Physics teacher. John holds both a BS and an MS in
Mechanical Engineering. For the past 14 years, John has taught Physics at Noble High School in North
Berwick. Prior to that, he taught at Lincoln Park High School in Chicago. Before becoming a teacher,
John worked as an engineer for the Ford and the Caterpillar companies.

John first began his teaching career as Peace Corps volunteer, when he taught math to high school
students in Benin, West Africa.
John's interests include cycling, hiking and astronomy. He is really looking forward to getting to know
and working with the students in this community, as well as a new group of colleagues!



Kimberly Clark, Study Center Ed Tech III
Kimberly has had several years of experience in Special Education in various districts in the Southern
Maine area, including Thornton Academy, South Portland and Westbrook schools and Spurwink
Services. Kimberly is originally from Canada. She enjoys art, especially drawing, as well as baking,
reading and spending time at the beach.
Kimberly is looking forward to being a part of the Scarborough High School Community.


Phil Conley, PE and Health Teacher
This year will mark Phil's 31st year teaching PE! Phil has also coached high school basketball for the
past 28 years. He is Scarborough High School's Varsity Boys Basketball Coach.
Phil attended the New England College, where he majored in Physical Education.
He has also taught at the Mildred L. Day School, South Portland High School, Brown and Small
Elementary Schools.
Phil's personal interests include spending time with his family, golfing, biking and coaching. He is also a
soccer official (WMBASO) and a Lacrosse Official (MLOA).
Phil and his wife have three wonderful children: Patrick, Shannon and Kayla.
He is very much looking forward to teaching and coaching the students of Scarborough High School.


Jim Cronin, Business Teacher
After a 15 year career in accounting and finance, Jim transitioned into a Middle School teaching career
and has spent the last 19 years at Scarborough Middle School. He is looking forward to using his
experience in both of these professions as he assumes this new role at the high school.
Jim attended Bentley University where he majored in Accounting. He also attended Rensselaer
Polytechnic Institute and earned a Masters in Business Administration.
Jim's past experience includes working for Andover College, where he was the Accounting Chair,
working for the Skillin School in South Portland and as stated above, teaching at Scarborough Middle
School for the past 19 years!
Jim enjoys music, sports and anything outdoors!
Jim has been a Scarborough resident for the past 25 years. Jim is married and has a son who
graduated from Scarborough High School in 2012.



Jim is looking forward to working with a different age group and also meeting and working with new
colleagues.


Mackenzie Crouse, Ed Tech III, Learning Commons
Mackenzie's background includes diverse experiences in many realms. She began her career as a
Market Researcher with twelve years of experience across a buffet of industries. As such, she can bore
you with random facts about everything from khakis to personal emergency response buttons, to
feline cardiac disorders. She spent seven years as an Adjunct, teaching cultural and applied
anthropology to students at a local university and enjoyed every second of being there too! Last year,
Mackenzie had the opportunity to work with the lovely team at Wentworth School as a Building Ed
Tech.
Mackenzie attended the University of Maine where she earned a BA in International Affairs and
Anthropology. She also attended Oregon State where she obtained a MA in Applied Anthropology and
Business.
Mackenzie has previously taught and worked in education at the University of New England (Dept. of
Society, Cultures and Language). She also worked as a Market Researcher.
Mackenzie loves to read, travel and spending time with family and friends. She also loves to knit, but to
date, has only successfully created rectangular items!

Mackenzie is excited to work with the team here at SHS and our students!


Tim Ebersold, Instrumental Music Teacher
This will be Tim's 20th year teaching. Before coming to SHS, Tim spent the past 12 years teaching at
Gorham High School.
Tim is originally from Cincinnati, Ohio. He attended Miami University and earned a BA in Music
Education as well as a BA in Music Performance.
Tim has also taught grades 5-12 in Richmond, as well as at Lewiston and Gorham High Schools.
Tim's interest include music, hiking, food and Cincinnati sports!
He is looking forward to being a part of the Scarborough Community.


Lauren Lamoreau, English Teacher

Lauren started teaching in Kentucky in 2013, while earning her Masters. She attended the University of
Louisville, where she obtained a BA in English and minored in Religious Studies. She also attended
Bellarmine University and obtained a Masters of Arts in Teaching Secondary Education.
Lauren has previously taught at Valley High School in Kentucky, St. Dominic Academy in Auburn,
Maine and most recently at Sanford High School.
She enjoys traveling, running, swimming and spending time with her family. Lauren has two sweet
boys, ages 4 and 2.
Lauren is looking forward to meeting new people, getting to know her students and significantly
shortening her commute!


Lisa Manning, Administrative Assistant - Admin II
Lisa has spent the past twenty-one years as a Building Ed Tech at Scarborough Middle School. She
worked in the main office and covered various activities there. During our year of Hybrid Learning, Lisa
assisted teaching 6th Grade Math and really enjoyed working in the classroom!
Lisa attended Old Dominion University, where she received a BS in Recreation. She has also worked at
Westbrook High School, the Westbrook Recreation Department and Blais Funeral Home.
Lisa is the Scarborough High School JV Girls Basketball Coach. She has also coached at Cape
Elizabeth High School and Gorham High School.
Lisa is married and the mother of three children, two grandchildren, two stepdaughters and three step
grandchildren. Her interests include sports and coaching.

Lisa is looking forward to working with high school aged students!





Bill Messer, Social Worker, LCSW, LADC
Bill has worked in the mental health sector for the last 30 years, both in Residential and Day Treatment
services. He worked for the Spurwink Agency as a Clinician and Program Director, providing clients
with emotional, behavioral supports, with a strong focus with trauma based therapy which included
individual, group and family services. The Day Treatment Program provided all related services but
with a strong emphasis with Vocational and Adventure Based therapy programs for all kids
transitioning into adulthood while completing their educational requirements. Bill is a strong believer in
treating the "whole" client to better support personal growth and functioning in cross environments.
Bill enjoys spending time outdoors with his family, including camping, sailing, hunting and traveling. He
also enjoys coaching and being involved with his childrens' athletic activities.
Bill grew up on a small farm in NH, attended a boarding school for two years and spent one year
abroad going to school on a 156 foot schooner. He attended school on the boat and sailed from
Greece to New York and was part of the Tall Ships race in 1984.
Bill attended the University of New England for both undergraduate and graduate school. He also
played lacrosse during his time at UNE. Bill has lived in Maine since graduationg from UNE.
Bill is looking forward to joining a wonderful school district that has a strong emphasis on providing
strong educational services while supporting students to achieve their full potential with additional
support where needed. Supporting students, especially with health concerns, will be a priority to
helping students position themselves to be better learners in the classroom and to live healthier lives.



Amanda Nalls, School Psychologist
Amanda was an Officer in the U.S. Army and served two combat tours to Iraq. Her previous experience
in education includes teaching Math and Science as well as being a School Counselor.
Amanda's education included majoring in both Biology and Psychology in her undergraduate studies.
She obtained a Masters in School Counseling as well as in Educational Psychology and recently her
Doctorate in School Psychology. Previously, Amanda worked in Tennessee at the Holston Middle
School, as well as at Morse High School in Bath, Maine.

Amanda enjoys hiking, traveling, reading and spending time with her family. She lives in Bowdoin with
her husband and daughter and their two cats.
Amanda is looking forward to being a part of the Special Services team and helping students access
the supports they need in our school system.


Nicholas Neugebauer, Ed Tech, Academic Life Skills Classroom

Friendly Faces New Roles
Jack Aceto, formerly our Resource Room Case Manager, will now be our Transition Specialist.
Chris Hayward will be joining our Study Center to teach Math and Science and he will also teach AP
Computer Science.

Alison Lane formerly RTI/Credit Recovery support, will now be a School Counselor.
Jon McHugh, formerly SHS Business Teacher, will now be an Instructional Coach.
David Wakem returns to SHS as an Ed Tech in the Academic Life Skills classroom.



Clinic Notes


CLINIC NOTES Fall 2022


IMMUNIZATIONS: Please send updated immunization records to the clinic whenever your student
receives a required vaccine. In addition to the vaccines required for kindergarten entry, both a Tdap
vaccine and one dose of MCV4 are required for all students entering 7th grade. Two doses of MCV4
are required for students entering 12th grade. If the first dose of MCV4 was administered on or after
the 16th birthday, a second dose is not required.


MEDICATIONS: If your student requires medication that will be stored or administered in the clinic,
please contact the clinic staff to plan for medication drop off. All medications administered at school
require a new physician’s order and written parental permission each year. Updated orders must also
be on file for emergency medication such as an inhaler or EpiPen that students may be carrying.
Physician orders may be faxed directly to the clinic at 730-5196





FLU SHOT CLINIC: We plan to partner with Northern Light Home Care again this year to offer a flu
shot clinic for students in the fall. More information will follow.


HEALTH: Please contact the clinic staff if your child has a health issue (acute or chronic) or sustains a
physical injury that may require accommodations while at school.


Stacey Hang, RN 730-5017
Lisa Verzoni, RN 730-5016
Suzanne Kenney, Medical Assistant 730-5015



Date Change for SHS Flu Clinic!
The Flu Clinic to be held at Scarborough High School has been changed to October 25, 2022. It will
begin at 7:30 am.

Fall 2022 COVID Protocols
If your child tests positive for COVID:

If a student develops symptoms and tests positive for COVID, they must stay at home regardless of
vaccination status. They should remain home for a full 5 days from the onset of symptoms, if their
symptoms are improving, they may return to school on day 6. They must wear a well-fitting mask for
an additional 5 days upon their return to school.


What if my child is exposed to COVID, but does not have any symptoms?
As long as your child does not have any symptoms and is testing negative, they may attend school. It
is recommended that the student mask for 10 days following their exposure and remain home if they
develop symptoms. The CDC removed the recommendation for close contacts to quarantine, unless
they are symptomatic.



New STEM
Classroom

New Computer
Classroom

New Computer
Classroom

New Classrooms!
SHS is proud to announce the completion of two beautiful new classrooms! One classroom will be for
computer classes and the other classroom will be our new STEM classroom. This project was voted on
and approved by the Town of Scarborough in 2020. Construction began last year and was completed
over the course of this summer. We are so excited and very appreciative of these amazing spaces. We
invite you to view these classrooms when you visit Scarborough High School.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/bbdb/47c7ca70247e7413871135e91c48b2c4.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/bd4f/a279cf2b11bc4ac9b1ae06cdf95330ca.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/8a03/7ec7b77de00efcd1d351d2ac489531be.jpeg


ATHLETICS and ACTIVITIES
Athletics


First Home Events:

Volleyball: Friday 9/2 vs. Windham @ 6:00pm - Alumni Gymnasium
Football: Friday 9/2 vs. Thornton Academy @ 7:00pm - Turf Field
Boys Soccer: Saturday 9/3 vs. Portland @ 11:30am - Turf Field
Golf: Tuesday 9/6 vs. South Portland @ 3:30pm - Prouts Neck Country Club
Girls Soccer: Tuesday 9/6 vs. Westbrook @ 6:30pm - Turf Field
Field Hockey: Wednesday 9/7 vs. Massabesic @ 6:00pm - Turf Field
Cross Country: Friday 9/9 vs. Bonny Eagle, Massabesic, and Westbrook @ 4:00pm - Smiling Hill
Farm





Come check out our new turf! Remember to protect the turf and follow all signage with rules and
regulations of the new field.


Turf Project Info and Photo can be found here: https://express.adobe.com/page/p94xf4halYoRF/




Activities

We have been using an online registration program for Athletics called Family ID and this year we
are going to make the transition to using this for Clubs as well. Any child that wants to participate
in an after school Club program at the high school will need to register in Family ID Here is the

https://express.adobe.com/page/p94xf4halYoRF/


registration link: https://www.familyid.com/scarborough-high-school/co-curricular-club-
registration-2022-2023
Head to the Activities page on the Scarborough High School website to find a club to join this
upcoming school year!
Oak Hill Players will be putting on a production of Little Shop of Horrors this Fall

Welcome Back from the Senior Placement Office!
We are ready to go to help support you and your students throughout the post-high school planning
process. Please check out our Google Classroom for up-to-date information.



Upcoming Events:


Virtual Financial Aid Information Session
Date/Time
Date – Thursday, September 15, 2022
6:30 pm
Location: Online
Calling all high school seniors and their families (and anyone else interested in learning about financial
aid)! The Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) will be available on October 1, 2022. Now is
the time to get ready to apply for financial aid, and FAME is here to help! Please bring your questions,
as you’ll be able to ask them in the chat!
Register Here: https://famemaine.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_Q-c55NHySymhYH4Z6DuIsw
Service Academy Night
Date/Time
Date – Thursday, September 15, 2022
6:30 pm
Location: Clarion Hotel Airport 1230 Congress St Portland, ME 04102
Join us to learn more about the world-class educational opportunities service academies offer, the
Congressional nomination and academy selection processes, and ways to achieve your career goals.
Also, get your questions answered by service academy professionals in admissions, career services,
and financial aid. Representatives from the following offices will be in attendance.

https://www.familyid.com/scarborough-high-school/co-curricular-club-registration-2022-2023
https://www.famemaine.com/locations/online/
https://famemaine.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_Q-c55NHySymhYH4Z6DuIsw


Register Here: https://admissions.mainemaritime.edu/register/SANFall2022
Upcoming College Fairs
Virtual
October 9, 2022 - 1:00 to 6:00 PM EST
Register: https://www.nacacattend.org/22VirtualOct9
November 6, 2022 - 1:00 to 6:00 PM EST
Register: https://www.nacacattend.org/22VirtualNov6
In Person (no registration required)
For Full List: https://www.neacac.org/fall-college-fairs-2022
September 21, 6:30 - 8:30 pm & September 22, 9:00 - 11:00 am University of Maine, New Balance
Fieldhouse Orono, MEList of Schools Attending:
https://neacac.memberclicks.net/assets/collegefairs/Fall2022/8-19Maine.pdf
September 29, 9:00 - 11:00 am Southern New Hampshire University, Athletic Complex, Manchester, NH
List of Schools Attending: https://neacac.memberclicks.net/assets/collegefairs/Fall2022/8-
19SNHU.pdf
October 2, 11:00 - 1:00 pm Worcester State University, Wellness Center, Worcester, MA
List of Schools Attending: https://neacac.memberclicks.net/assets/collegefairs/Fall2022/8-
19WSU.pdf
Testing
While many schools are still test optional for this year it is a good idea to have this in your back pocket
if needed. Students can still register for SAT or ACT tests.
SAT https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat
Test Date: Oct 1 Registration Deadline: Sept 2 (Late Sept 20)
Test Date: Nov 5 Registration Deadline: Oct 7 (Late Oct 25)
Test Date Dec 3 Registration Deadline: Nov 3 (Late Nov 22)
ACT https://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/registration.html
Test Date: Oct 22 Registration Deadline: Sept 16 (Late Sept 30)
Test Date: Dec 10 Registration Deadline: Nov 4 (Late Nov 11)




Best,
Scott Harris, MA, MS, CCC (he/him)
Senior Placement Counselor
Scarborough High School


Click to Schedule a Meeting
Free College at Maine's Community Colleges!

https://admissions.mainemaritime.edu/register/SANFall2022
https://www.nacacattend.org/22VirtualOct9
https://www.nacacattend.org/22VirtualNov6
https://www.neacac.org/fall-college-fairs-2022
https://neacac.memberclicks.net/assets/collegefairs/Fall2022/8-19Maine.pdf
https://neacac.memberclicks.net/assets/collegefairs/Fall2022/8-19SNHU.pdf
https://neacac.memberclicks.net/assets/collegefairs/Fall2022/8-19WSU.pdf
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat
https://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/registration.html
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/appointments/schedules/AcZssZ1YE3hk_n-6Kg_DzB_50j3DIgp5vL6eiELufk229f_no1GKNbpNcg8ao4BqFL7_iwUIJDTYG6WD
https://www.mccs.me.edu/freecollege/#top


What's Happening In Career Pathways?
The Career Pathways Program is available to ALL SHS students at any time during their high school
experience. Please join the Career Exploration Opportunities G-Classroom. (gnfdlvx) to hear about job
opportunities, internships, job shadowing, field visits to local companies and many other opportunities
available. Not sure what field interests you? Join the Career Exploration Opportunities G-Classroom
today and the ideas are sure to follow!



Want to find out more? Stop by C105 or email Ms. Zavasnik to learn more about the opportunities we
have!


Thank you,
Ms. Zavasnik


Christy Zavasnik
Career Pathways Coordinator
Scarborough High School
czavasnik@scarboroughschools.org
Tel: 207.730.5061


Web: SHS Career Pathways Program
Browse a sample list of OPPORTUNITIES HERE!










https://shs.scarboroughschools.org/academics/career-pathways-program
https://classroom.google.com/c/Mzk2OTA1NTgxMDY0?cjc=gnfdlvx
https://classroom.google.com/c/Mzk2OTA1NTgxMDY0?cjc=gnfdlvx
mailto:czavasnik@scarboroughschools.org
http://shs.scarboroughschools.org/academics/career-pathways-program
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-70fJKkITvdnG695Zm3keEGNg1GjK6u0Hf7HjgFJlis/edit?usp=sharing


Chromebook Care, Use & Responsibility


For the 2022-2023 school year, the Chromebook Care, Use & Responsibility Guide will now be available
to complete through the PowerSchool Parent/Student Portal.


To assist with this change, the guide below has been created to help parents navigate the login portal,
and access available electronic forms to complete. Information regarding the new Chromebook forms
has also been included on the 'Laptop Information' pages at each school.


PowerSchool Forms & Login Guide



Maine App Challenge Winner!
Last June, now Senior Yuliya Buturlia was named the winner of the Maine App Challenge, sponsored
by Tyler Technologies. She created an app called "Schedule Storm" which allows students to sign up to
see a teacher during their free periods electronically


For her efforts, Yulia won a $6,000 scholarship presented to her at a ceremony in June.


Congratulations Yuliya!

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1JxPjGrHkpdpDeKVAYM6dTZaQ0KXbCD3lrfazVj1X7AU/edit?usp=sharing


Chess Club
Chess club will meet in the Study Center, E102, starting Monday, September 12 after school. Email Mr.
Hayward at chayward@scarboroughschools.org with questions. Google classroom code to join is
ctgv3ct

Math Team




Math Team will meet in the Study Center, E102, starting Tuesday, September 13 after school. Email Mr.
Hayward at chayward@scarboroughschools.org with questions. Google classroom code to join is
xohbpuq

mailto:chayward@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:chayward@scarboroughschools.org


Italy Trip
This summer a group of SHS Advanced Latin students toured Central and Southern Italy. This
dedicated group registered for this experience two weeks before Covid in 2020. Little did they know!
The wait made it even more dolce.



Important Senior Photo Information from the Yearbook
Important 2023
Senior Yearbook Information


Hello and welcome to senior year! This year, we will be collecting senior photos AND your write up via a
Google form link. Please have your senior photo and baby photo(optional) ready to upload. You MUST
use your SHS email address.

Senior Photo
Submitted Senior Photos must follow these guidelines:
- Digital images must be a resolution of at least 300 DPI and saved in jpeg format. The size must be
at least wallet-size or a maximum of 8" wide x 10" tall.
- Photos must meet the school dress code. We are accepting photos in color or black and white.

Please label submitted photos with your first and last name.


UPLOAD SENIOR INFO HERE:
Submit photos/write up here

Senior Write-ups
Students need to submit their senior-write up in the format below
Here is the format for example:
“2023 Senior Name”
Activities: Softball (1-4), Band (1-4), Key Club, Swimming (1-4)
Quote: “Procrastination is the art of keeping up with yesterday.”
Thank you Mom and Dad for always supporting me in every way possible. Thank you to my friends
for always being there for me.


ALL write-ups will be checked by the yearbook editors and administration for appropriate content.
Please double-check your write-ups for mistakes and writing errors before submitting.

Baby Photos - Students may if they choose, submit a baby photo.

https://forms.gle/PFJHEBfksZ1hNge89


Senior Will- Each senior may submit 2 Senior Will items and will be checked for inappropriate
content.

Example: I, Jane Cole leave SA and DL my guitar playing skills.


All Yearbook info is due by October 30th - if you are having Senior photos taken after this date
please contact Mrs. Aromando ASAP to let us know. Otherwise, no exceptions will be made and the
info is expected by 10/29/22.


Thank you for your help in getting this information turned in on time!


Parent ad information will come soon
Questions? Please email Yearbook : fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com

mailto:fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com


CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Wednesday, August 31, 2022: First Day of School - Freshmen & New Students

Thursday, September 1, 2022: First Day of School - All Students & Sr. Breakfast/Class Photo
Friday, September 2, 2022: NO SCHOOL
Monday, September 5, 2022: NO SCHOOL - Labor Day
Wednesday, September 14, 2022: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
Wednesday, September 21, 2022: Open House (6:00 pm - In Person)
Wednesday, September 28, 2022: Vision Testing (Grade 9)

Thursday, October 6, 2022: Parent/Teacher Conferences (2:45-7:15 pm)
Friday, October 7, 2022: Staff Day - NO SCHOOL for Students

Monday, October 10, 2022: NO SCHOOL - Indigenous People's Day
Tuesday, October 11, 2022: Spirit Week begins! - Friday, October 14, 2022
Wednesday, October 12, 2022: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)

Wednesday, October 12, 2022: PSAT - Juniors & Sophomores
Saturday, October 15, 2022: Homecoming Dance (7:00 -10:00 pm)
Thursday, October 20, 2022: Parent/Teacher Conferences (2:45 - 5:15 pm)
Tuesday, October 25, 2022: Flu Clinic

Wednesday, October 26, 2022: Parent Night (6:00 pm)

Friday, November 4, 2022: QUARTER 1 ENDS

Tuesday, November 8, 2022: Election Day
Friday, November 11, 2022: NO SCHOOL - Veterans' Day
Wednesday, November 16, 2022: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
Wednesday, November 23, 2022: NO SCHOOL
Thursday, November 24, 2022: NO SCHOOL - Thanksgiving
Friday, November 25, 2022: NO SCHOOL
Wednesday, December 14, 2022: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
Thursday, December 22, 2022: NO SCHOOL - (Winter Break - through Jan. 2, 2023)
Tuesday, January 3, 2023: Classes Resume




2022-2023 District Calendar

Parent / Teacher Conferences Scheduling Information
Conferences have been set for Thursday, October 6th (2:45-7:15)
and Thursday, October 20th (2:45-5:15).

https://cdn.smore.com/u/a159/660213c70eb0bfe1a295d272be8ad517.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/59e5/91b3dc0b6a3dda5ae6235b21eedd0f40.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/96bc/57e32475c40956d466d83ec67f5746d9.png
https://www.scarboroughschools.org/fs/resource-manager/view/dfdaefc6-55cb-45f7-a1f9-ee83fe092351




Conferences will open for parent/guardian sign up on Thursday, September 22 @ 6:00 AM.
Here is the link to Conference Manager for both staff and parents.


https://scarboroughhigh.schoolsoft.com/login.jsf

SHS Counselor and Assistant Principal Caseloads
SHS is in the process of hiring a new counselor! We are nominating a candidate tomorrow (Sept. 1st)
at the School Board meeting and hope that they will be joining us very soon. In the interim, Ryan
Soucie will support the seniors. Wendy Spaulding will support the grade 10 students with last names
R-Z and Alison Lane will support the grade 10 students with last names L-Q.


New Safety and Security System for All Visitors to SHS
Scarborough Public Schools will begin to use the Raptor Visitor Management System in all of our
schools to strengthen our program of campus safety for students and staff. Part of keeping students
and staff safe is knowing who is in our buildings at all times and the Raptor system allows us to do

https://scarboroughhigh.schoolsoft.com/login.jsf


that. The Raptor system assists in screening visitors, contractors, and volunteers in our schools and
provides a safer environment for our students and staff.



What to Expect:

Upon being allowed through the exterior door of a district building and navigating to the main
office as you have always done, visitors will be asked to present a photo ID such as a driver’s
license.
Your ID will either be scanned or manually entered into the system by office personnel at the
transaction window.
Once cleared, you will receive a pre-printed badge with your photo on it.
You will then be directed to the appropriate location that you are going to.
This badge must be worn at all times when in the building.
When in the building, you are only approved to go to the specific location requested. You should
not go to any other area of the building without returning to the main office for approval.
When leaving the building, return to the main office and sign out with office personnel.



What does the Raptor System do?



The Raptor system checks to ensure that registered sex offenders are not entering our school
campuses without our knowledge. It checks the visitor’s name and date of birth for comparison
with a national database of registered sex offenders. The registered sex offender database is
the only official database. No other data from the ID is gathered or recorded, and the
information is not shared with any outside agency.
The Raptor system will also check for any court issued custodial orders, restraining orders and
other custom alerts as established by the School District.
Once entry is approved, a badge that identifies the visitor, the date, and the purpose of his/her
visit will be printed and given to the visitor to wear.



The safety of our students is our highest priority, and the Raptor visitor management system allows us
to quickly identify those that may present a danger to our students. Thank you in advance for your
understanding and your support in enhancing the school safety protocols in our district.

Scarborough High School Building Supports
2022-22

SHS Building Supports



Principal:
Susan J. Ketch, 730-5002, sketch@scarboroughschools.org
Karen Sprague, Admin. Assistant, 730-5002, ksprague@scarboroughschools.org
Paula Davis, Attendance/Receptionist, 730-5000, pdavis@scarboroughschools.org

Assistant Principals:
Jacob Brown, 730-5133, jabrown@scarboroughschools.org
Nathan Theriault, 730-5101, ntheriault@scarboroughschools.org
Lisa Manning, Admin. Assistant, 730-5102, lmanning@scarboroughschools.org

Director of Athletics and Activities:
Michael LeGage, 730-5012, mlegage@scarboroughschools.org
Jordan Ferreira, Asst. for Athletics & Activities, 730-5086, jferreira@scarboroughschools.org
Heather Paonessa, Admin. Assistant, 730-5012, hpaonessa@scarboroughschools.org

Study Center:
Chris Hasson 730 5117 chasson@scarboroughschools org
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Chris Hayward, 730-5114, chayward@scarboroughschools.org
Kimberly Clark, 730-5115, kclark@scarboroughschools.org

Student Services:
Ryan Soucie, Counselor, 730-5024, rsoucie@scarboroughschools.org (Gr. 10 & 12: A-K)
Wendy Spaulding, Counselor, 730-5023, wspaulding@scarboroughschools.org (Gr. 9 & 11: A-K)
Alison Lane, Counselor, 730-5025, alane@scarboroughschools.org (Gr. 9 & 11: L-Z)
Scott Harris, Senior Placement Counselor, 730-5031, sharris@scarboroughschools.org
Jaclyn D’Annibale, Social Worker, 730-5029, jdannibale@scarboroughschools.org
Christina Gerber, Social Worker, 730-5028, cgerber@scarboroughschools.org
Elise Lehotsky, Social Worker, 730-5020 elehotsky@scarboroughschools.org
Bill Messer, Student Assistance Counselor, 730-5022wmesser@scarboroughschools.org
Amy Ranco, Social Worker, 730-5027, aranco@scarboroughschools.org
Vickie Sutyak, Admin. Assistant, 730-5020, vsutyak@scarboroughschools.org
Betsy Henderson, Sr. Placement Admin. Assistant, 730-5030,
ehenderson@scarboroughschools.org

School Resource Officer:
Mike Beeler, 730-5014, mbeeler@scarboroughschools.org

Building Ed Techs:
Tim Coombs, Safety & Vocational Students, 730-5009, tcoombs@scarboroughschools.org
David Yeo, Safety & Attendance, 730-5005, dyeo@scarboroughschools.org

Nurses:
Stacey Hang, 730-5015, shang@scarboroughschools.org
Lisa Verzoni, 730-5016, lverzoni@scarboroughschools.org
Suzanne Kenney, Medical Assistant, 730-5015, skenney@scarboroughschools.org

2022-2023 Bus Routes
The following link provides the transportation schedule for this upcoming school year. Please note
that there are two tabs on this Google Sheet - one for K-5 and another for 6-12. Be sure you are
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checking out the correct one! If you have any questions, please call the Transportation Department at
(207) 730-4145, or email the Transportation Supervisor, Sarah Redmond, at
sredmond@scarboroughschools.org.



2022-2023 Bus Routes
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